ERAS  September 3, 2008  
Meeting at Community Arts of Elmira

Lake St, NY

Gary Packard and Rita Rhodes hosting the meeting 

Gary conducted a tour of the entire building for our members to see the process of renovations at the mansion.  He gave a history of the owners.  The mansion is a historic site architecturally and culturally, it was a significant part of the underground railroad and documented that John Jones there.  

The tour touched on what the rooms were and the possibilities of what they will be in the future, it is a 5 year plan.  These included a library, office, galleries, ballroom, meeting room, bar, classrooms, studios, attic and full basement.  The possibilities are exciting, the restorations will go back to an 1870’s time frame.  

On Saturday Oct 18 there will be the premiere of a local movie made at the house by Todd Bailey.

ERAS meeting 

Attending;  Dale Tanner, Ray Coover, Jackie Satterlee, Hank Cece, Kay Holtz, Lu West, Jeannine Stone, Joyce Swartz, Steve Watson, Doree Tanner, Chris Thorburg, Delores Morgan, Steve, Cooper, Brian Doty, Peter Booth, Rita Rhodes, Tess Dannaher, Alain Goyette, Theresa Thomas, Betsy Kent

Dale opened the meeting with some of his thoughts. 

 He wants the ERAS to continue, Wants everyone to enjoy them self, and support the arts. 

He thanked Gary and Rita for their great contributions to the arts in Elmira

Alain presented the treasurer’s report with a handout to everyone 
Now the account is set up so that Dale and Alain will sign checks 

Reminder membership checks are to be sent to Alain 

Be sure to note Donations , the amount and what going to  - Alain will gather information on past donations made to the 

Arnot Art Museum 

Dale introduced the new corresponding secretary Theresa Thomas, taking over for Doree Tanner,  Doree commended for her years of service in that position, with many thanks from all of us. 

Dale introduced Jeannine Stone as the new exhibit coordinator taking over for Connie Berberian.  Jeaninne had a handout on the locations and procedures written by Connie for the various exhibit locations.   A card was signed to acknowledge all of Connie’s time and commitment to the position for so many years with many thanks from all of us..

The Board will review places where we exhibit  .   There was a reminder for content to be appropriate, consider the locations and representation of ERAS.  The board will discuss the idea of volunteering to hang for other people. Lu West clarified the differences in associate or exhibiting members, the differences and the process.

A new member will be acted on at the next board meeting. 

Rita explained the People’s Choice  Awards -  remember to vote on favorite pieces each month, the winner receives $100 prize.  It cost $5 per piece to exhibit .. Community Arts memeberships were passed around.   Awareness of membership at the Arts of the Southern Finger Lakes was shared  The importance of networking was discussed.  

Dale spoke with the new Director of the AAM , ERAS is getting a deal to have our Palette Award Show there.  Our partnership with AAM needs to be clarified, Dale will call for a meeting, Ray will also go, Betsy will go to take minutes. 

Jackie and Chris had sign ups for the workshop on OCT 4 at Big Flats Community Center 

9-4   $40 for members, $50 for non members with 

The next Board meeting is Oct 1 Weds.. @ noon at Chapel Park, bring your lunch 

Next meeting is Friday Oct 3rd with a demonstration at Chapel Park at 7

Respectfully submitted, 

Betsy Kent
